### Tablea Chapter Florida Bociety

PRESIDENT Col. Daune Vandenberg 16917 Bonneville Dr. Tampa, Florida 86624 813-962-8959

SECRETARY Nerbert Mason Jr. 7004 Twelve Oaks Blvd. Tampa. Florida 88614 815-886-7452

GENEALOGIST-REGISTRAR Ted Dickerson Jr. 8709 DeLeon Street Tamps, Floride 58509 818-876-8618



VICE PRESIDENT James Washburn 5811 Neptune Way Tampa, Florida 88609

TREASURER
Sam Seauregard Jr.
1764 Hackamre Place
Luts, Florida 30549
819-946-1462 Home
619-926-5016 Office

CHAPLIN
James Smith Jr.
4808 Baycrest Drive
Tampa, Florida Gools
513-885-8084

# NEWSLETTER NOVEMBER 1989

## At Our Last Meeting

The following were appointed as the Nominating Committee for selection of Officers to be voted on to serve from January thru Decmeber 1990:

Chairman

Robert Baylies

Martin Miller

Glen Arter

They will present their recomendations to the Chapter at the November 18th meeting and along with any nominations submitted from the floor the Chapter will vote for their new officers for the year 1990.

Bob Baylies gave a brief talk on the different kinds of insurance available and the purpose of each. Very enlightening and serves as a reminder that each of us should review our insurance needs perodically in order to update and change as our need for each type of insurance changes during our life.

## Our November Meeting

Our November meeting will be November 18th at the Egypt Temple Shrine, 4050 Dana Shores Drive starting at 11:30 AM. Cost per person is \$9.00 for lunch. If you have not been contacted by you telephone committee by Wednesday November 15th please contact Sam Beauregard at either his home 948-1462 or at his office 225-5316.

Ted Dickerson will present the program for this meeting.

Why not pay your 1990 dues early and avoid the Christmas Rush. They must be paid no later than January 1st. Please make checks payable to Tampa Chapter SAR and mail to Sam Beauregard at 1764 Hackamore Place, Lutz, Florida 33549 in the amount of \$29.00.

\$ 12.00 National SAR

\$ 7.00 State Society SAR

\$ 10.00 Tampa Chapter SAR

Total \$ 29.00

The National Society of SAR are asking for a voluntary donation of \$3.00 to be given to the GEORGE WASHINGTON FUND along with you dues. One dollar of this donation will be rebated to the Chapter and the balance will go to the GWF for committees and other non-budgeted projects of the National Society. If this plan continues annually, sufficient funds will accrue and the need for dues increases will be reduced substantially. For those of you who wish to volunteer please include in your payment of 1990 dues for a total payment of \$32.00.

Speaking of Dues for those of you who may want to take advantage of the National Life Membership plan as outlined in The Florida Patriot Fall 1989 issue please fill out the Application Form and submit to our treasurer. If you do not take advantage of this with your 1990 dues you must wait until paying your 1991 dues to take advantage of this offer again. If you want a form please let your treasurer know.

Our Treasurer advises that he did not mail any dues paid cards for 1989 in order to save postage. He has tried to give these out to you as you attended the meetings. If any of you

would like to have this card please advise him and he will mail the card to him or give it to you when you attend a meeting.

Cy Gamber, Chairman of the Eagle Scout award, advises that he is mailing out 48 Certificate of Recognition for achievement from the National Society by the Tampa Chapter to the following Eagle Scouts of the Gulf Coast Council with invitation to enter the Eagle Scout Award Contest:

David Sean Hickey Robert L. Salppey II Kevin Charles Donahue Ryan M. Russell Christian Alexander Wendt Jason D. Fagan Robert Lee Addison III Brain D. Agliano Curtis J. Hinson Daniel E. Butler Thomas Via Mark M. Dufeny Kyle L. Citty John M. Weathers David Vandor Jason St. John Davis L. Bartling Robert Weimer Raymond S. Anderson Bradley May Jeffrey R. Shreaves David A. Levins Jr. Jody A. Jannings Mark L. Nelson

Matthew Abdoney Joseph Jandura Jason E. Arbeiter Charles J. Scanland Gary R. Schmeichel Nils E. Hallberg Jr. Eric Williams Christopher Phillips Harold Probes John R. Kellý John Charles Bierley Eren Paul Sitki Davis Young Michael E. Alexander Eric Yates Edward S. Collins Matthew D. Otto Jody A. Jennings David Allen Resina Stuart L. Powe Richard A. Romero Patrick K. Todd Robert S. Bernstein Robert T. Tedder

I would like to remind you that our December meeting will be a nite meeting and that the program promises to be a very exciting one. Please mark your calendar for December the 20th for this one.

#### HAPPY BIRTHDAY

MARTIN MCKINNON II 600 12
DUANE E. VANDENBERG NOV 12
ROBERT S. SUMNER NOV 15
JAMES E. WASHBURN NOV 24

Tampa Chapter Sons of the American Revolution Editor - P.O. Box 958 Brandon, Florida 34299 (813)-689-1119





44 11/24

287-0655

WASHBURN, James E. 5211 Neptune Way

Tampa; FL

33609

FAMPA CHAPTER



#### NEWS LETTER OCTOBER 1989

Our October meeting will be Saturday October 21st at the Egypt Temple Shrine 4050 Dana Shore drive starting at 11:30 A.M.. Cost per person \$9.00 for lunch. If you have not been contacted by our telephone committee by Wednesday October 18th please contact Sam Beauregard at either his home phone 948-1462 or office 228-4703 if you plan to attend in order that he can be sure enough meals or ordered.

We would like to see a better attendance at our meetings and with the thought that some other day other than Saturday might be more convenient might will you give the telephone committee the day or night that you would prefer. It might be that we should alternate the meeting dates each month. Would appreciate your input on this matter.

This news letter is being mailed early in as much as your editor plans to be in Canada on vacation at the time our regular newsletter would be mailed. I hope to be back by our meeting however.

This meeting will be a joint meeting with CAR and our Law Enforcement Award will be presented.

## AT OUR LAST MEETING

We had 12 members, 1 dual member and 3 guests at our last meeting.

Cy Gamber gave a brief report on his attendance at the 99th Congress held in San Francisco in July. Cy attended as a delegate for our chapter at his own expense. One of the highlights was a resolution for a Constitutional Amendment for Flag respect to prevent burning and desecration of our Flag. He also pointed out the Florida was recognized for having the most delegates in attendance and for having the most new members for the year.

Bob Baylies, who is on the Florida Society's Endowment Trust. Fund Disbursement Committee, gave us a brief review on how the trust fund works and that it would pay 100% for Awards etc. for Educational, Patriotic, or Historical purposes. Each Chapter pays in to this fund and each year the interest from this fund is distributed to the Chapters on request. Any unused interest is returned to the Fund and cannot be used until the next year. Our Chapter contributes to the fund by sending money in memory of a death of one of our members. The principal is not touched but only the interest each year.

Duane Vandenberg presented the program on the Battle of Saratoga (Bemis Heights) with aid of Maps and statistical data. This program was of particular interest to your editor in as much as his ancestor James Selkirk (Quartermaster Sergeant) wrote a history of his experience in the Revolutionary war (never published for some reason but I have a copy) and this battle was one of the first he told about. He gives more of the account from the soldier in action view point.